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Pius Knights
The newsletter FOR ST. PIUS X

COUNCIL #10332 PLAINVIEW, N.Y. 11803
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*WATCH FOR CHANGES*

13th DISTRICT April 2014
Editor-in-Chief D.D. James R. Albert, PGK

OFFICERS
Chaplain,
Fr. Xavier Lakra

Grand Knight
Neil DeRosa
516 - 433 - 7364

Deputy Grand Knight
Raymond Alexander
516 335-8305

Chancellor
Arthur Venezia, PGK
516 -752 -1332

Recording Secretary
Charles Josten,
516 - 935 - 6879

Warden
Bill Bullwinkel, PGK
516 – 681-1468

Financial Secretary
Anthony Corrente
516 - 390 - 8642

Treasurer
Dominick Sala
516 - 933 - 7824

Lecturer
Eugene H. Robinson,
516 - 681 - 7652

Advocate
Ralph Plaisance,PGK
516 - 799 -1559

Inside Guard
Victor E. Orlando,
516 - 935 - 9483

Outside Guard
Tom Reilly

Trustees
3 Yr. Robert Jurik
2 Yr. Ray Ludwig, PGK
1 Yr. P.Saglimbene,PGK

Insurance Agent:
Charlie Lyons
516- 223-2339
Charles.lyon@kofc.org

Grand Knight’s Message,

Sadly we mourn the passing of Brother Knight John Stabile on March 21st.
Please pray for the Stabile family in this most difficult time.

On Sunday, March 2, we held the First and Major Degree for the St. Pius X
Columbiettes. 33 Ladies received both degrees, 32 were from St. Pius X and one
was from another council. We had dignitaries from both NY State and the Nassau
Chapter Columbiettes at the degrees. Also present were Past NY State Deputy Sal
Restivo, Nassau Chapter President Steve Driscoll, Nassau Chapter Secretary Ted
Newkirk, who said a few words, and our own District Deputy James Albert
PGK. After the degrees I installed the officers of the Columbiettes. We had over
90 people present for the Installation and repast afterwards. Special thanks to
F.S.Anthony Corrente, Ken Krogman, PGK Brother Nick Hart and Lecturer Gene
Robinson for helping with set up and clean up that day. On Saturday, the
afternoon before, Brothers John Tarsitano, Nick Hart, Anthony Corrente, Bill
Bullwinkel, and James Albert helped to set up the room. The Columbiettes officers
were there to decorate the room for the event.

The St. Patrick's /St. Joseph’s Dinner Celebration was held on March
15. We had over 120 adults and children enjoy a wonderful evening. Co-Chairmen
James Albert and Anthony Corrente did a fantastic job of organizing the event. Our
Worthy Lecturer Gene Robinson did his usual great job of set up and purchasing
the supplies for the party. The Columbiettes decorated the room which added that
special touch. Brothers Rich Hart and Nick Hart provided the entertainment and
singing of both Irish and Italian songs. Our Pastor Father Valentine and our
Chaplain Father Chux joined in the festivities. They even tried their hand at Irish
step dancing! This was a fun and happy event for all.

Our “Mr. Lucky” Sal Manziello was gracious enough to donate a large part
of his F.A.C. winnings to the Council treasury. He then proceeded to win the 50/50
at a recent Council Meeting and magnanimously refused his winnings! Sal could
surely teach the Irish about luck!

There are still Brothers who have not paid their dues. A second mailing will
be going out soon. Please pay your dues ASAP as these mailings add more cost to
the council and work for your brother officers.

Our next event will be Breakfast with the Easter Bunny on April 13, from 9-
12:30PM. The money we raise will go to support our Seminarian Chris Bethge.
There will also be an Egg Hunt for the children organized by Faith Formation.
Spring is finally here! Frances and I wish you all a very Blessed and Happy Easter!

Fraternally, Grand Knight Neil DeRosa
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New Haven, CT

SUPREME
NEWS

www.kofc.org

In the aftermath of the
Philippines' Typhoon Haiyan
considered the strongest
recorded storm ever to make
landfall the Knights of
Columbus will donate more
than $750,000 to assist in
relief efforts. Some $500,000
of that amount has come
from local K of C councils and
individuals from throughout
North America.

“STATE
COUNCIL
NEWS”

State Deputy Carmine
Musumeci is asking for
participation in the N.Y.
State Council Journal being
put together for the 2014
N.Y. State Convention in the
Villa Roma Resort. Also, he
will be having a State Deputy
Golf Tournament on
Thursday April 24th. As usual
St. Pius X Council has taken a
full page AD in support of
this very important event.

The Nassau Chapter Website is:
http://www.nassauchapterkofc.
org/

The Nassau County Chapter
Ball was held on March 29th.
This year the Nassau C & B
Team was honored for their
success in becoming the top
seller in N.Y. State. Also Past
Chapter President Michael T.
Murtha was honored for his
work in the Chapter. He was
also roaster by several
including D.D. Jim Albert to
the joy of everyone! It was a
special night for all!

Steve Discoll
is the Nassau

Chapter
President.

CHARITY - UNITY -
FRATERNITY - PATRIOTISM

April 3rd Officers Meeting Room #1 7:30PM JOIN US!
April 7th Nassau Conference Meeting St. Mary’s/Maris Stella 8:00PM
April 8th District Deputy Meeting 8:00PM Barry Council (Officers Only)
April 10th Regular Council Meeting Room #1 7:30PM
April 11th Nassau Chapter Meeting Floral Park, N.Y. (Change)
April 13th Breakfast with the Easter Bunny
April 17th Holy Thursday
April 18th Good Friday
April 20th Easter Sunday
April 24th Regular Council meeting 7:30PM Rm.#1
April 24th-26th N.Y. State Convention Villa Roma

”JOIN US” FOR UPCOMING
MEETINGS & EVENTS IN YOUR K of C

JOIN US!
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Chaplain
Father Chux Okochi

Brothers All,
CHRIST SHINING THROUGH THE KNIGHTS

In the face of every human being radiates that of Christ, who has admonished us to reach out to those in

need. Christ remains invisibly present among us, because we are told in 1Cor. 15: 44-45; if there is a natural body,

there is also a spiritual one. So, too, it is written, the first man, Adam, became a living being, the last Adam a life-

giving spirit. And Paul’s Letter to the Galatians 2:20, says “I live, no longer I, but Christ lives in me; insofar as I now

live in the flesh, I live by faith in the Son of God who has loved me and given himself up for me.” Therefore, the

activities and innovative but creative approach initiated and executed by the St. Pius X Knights of Columbus is a

direct manifestation of the working of the Holy Spirit in and through each and every member. We are the hands,

feet, eyes and ears of Christ within our Catholic community today. Ephesians 1:23 says ‘He fills all things in every

way,’ and so through each member, Christ is extended within our space and time since “you are members of God’s

household,” Ephesians 2:19.

In Paul’s Letter to the Colossians 1:18, we read that Christ is the head of the body, the Church, He is the

beginning, the firstborn from the dead, that in all things he might be preeminent. The letter to the Romans 12: 4-5

also says as in one body we have many parts, and all the parts do not have the same function, so we, though many

are one body in Christ and individually parts of one another. This explains our role as Knights and why it manifests

itself in different ways through our active participation within the Church family and community, and these roles do

compliment each other to create the wholeness needed for the Church community. These roles go from working the

grills during events, cleaning up, attending our common events and socializing with other guests; selling tickets for

fund raising, making sure that messages get to other members in a timely fashion, taking up collections at mass as

an usher, being a lector or extraordinary minister of Holy Communion and many more to be highlighted later.

The fact that we work together in these different ways within our Church community is a testimony of the

power of love itself and the love of Christ dwelling within us. In my subsequent reflections I will throw more light

into each of these areas of our ministry and its correlation to the Gospel of our Lord Jesus Christ that we have been

called to share with our society. Fraternally,

Chaplain Father Chux
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Faithful Navigator
SK Harry Loomis
Assembly 728
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Reverend Henry L. Benak
Associate Pastor of St.
Patrick’s Church in Glen
Cove, N.Y. passed away on
January 14, 2014. He was the
Faithful Friar of the Bishop
Walter P. Kellenberg
Assembly from July 1988 to
1991. May he Rest In Peace.

Please remember our
Brothers who have gone before
us and sleep in Christ.

Kenneth Brown April 21, 1993
Paul J. Nuss April 19, 2006
Joseph Manion April 6th, 2008
Daniel M. Maune April 2nd , 2011
Ernest J. Widmann April 4th 2012

May God Bless Our
Departed Brothers.

MARCH
29TH, 2014
FOUNDERS
DAY

CHARITY-UNITY-FRATERNITY

Father Michael Joseph McGivney

OUR
132nd
YEAR
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KNIGHTS IN NEED

Brothers of St. Pius X
Council who need your
prayers and support!

If you know of a Brother
“Pius Knight” Sick or in
Distress please contact K.I.N.
Chairmen Bill Bullwinkel,
PGK at twobull46@aol.com
or Arthur Venezia, PGK at
lamusiceast@aol.com

Sal Mascolo, PGK (2),

Larry Herbst,
Walter Priestly,
Mario Saraceno,

NEXT MEETING
WILL BE:
FRIDAY

April 7th 2014
ST. MARY’S/MARIS STELLA

LYNBROOK, N.Y.
8:00PM

Please watch for the Knights of Columbus St. Pius X
Council’s “FOOD DRIVE”. There will be an
announcement in the Church Bulletin and/or a
message board in the rear of the church.
PLEASE BRING A NON-PERISHIBLE FOOD ITEM

ONLY ON THE DAYS REQUESTED.

Thank-You
Committee Chairman Robert Jurik

FOOD
DRIVE

RECRUITMENT

ASK SOMEBODY TO
JOIN OUR COUNCIL!
IF HE IS 18YRS. OR
OLDER AND A
PRATICAL CATHOLIC
HE CAN BECOME A
KNIGHT.
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HAPPY BIRTHDAY TO: Eleanor
Pastier 4/1, Ken Krogman 4/2,
Walter Priestley 4/12, Marilyn
Reilly 4/4,
Father Simon Palliparambil 4/8,

HAPPY ANNIVERSARY TO:
Audrey & Ed Coyne 4/23/49 (65th),
Lucille & Victor Orlando 4/18/59
(55rd ),
Krista and Tom Hoefling 4/1/95
(19th )

Our Adopted
Seminarian Chris Bethge

There will be an Easter Fundraiser
“Breakfast with the Easter
Bunny” that will assist our
Council in completing it’s
obligation to the RSVP Program.
The RSVP program was started in
the name of the Late Father
Montiero Dolphy. We are making
a difference!

ST.PIUS X COUNCIL
PARTICIPATES IN

SUPREME’S

RSVP
PROGRAM

Update on
Insurance

General Agent

Joseph Disalvo

Joe is recuperating from heart
bypass surgery and is home. Joe
sends his regards to all and thanks
everyone for their kind words and
prayers.

He feels he will be able to
return to his normal routine soon
and is on the mend!

Great News Joe!

Rec. Sec. and Usher Coordinator for
St. Pius X Church Charlie Josten still needs
you to help out. Please let him know that you
are willing to commit to a Mass on Saturday
or Sunday. If you can’t commit every
weekend maybe you can tell him you can
help out when one of the full timers has a
conflict?

Call: 516-935-6879
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The "Knights for Life “is a group of dedicated men and women who are on the
front lines fighting for, and educating the public on Human Rights, Civil Rights,
Rights of Conscience and Protecting moral and ethical issues that keep this
country a God Fearing Nation. You are welcome to attend their regular
monthly meeting Every fourth Tuesday of the month. Meeting are at 7:30 P.M.
at Msgr. William A. Delaney Hall, 110 Merritts Road, Farmingdale, N.Y.11735.
Come and see for yourself, and become award of issues that affect all of us.

RIGHT TO LIFE
Pro-Life Chairman Dr. Nicholas Gargiulo

10:00AM “Rosary Walk”

11:30AM OUTDOOR MASS

May 18th 2014

Outdoor Mass at Our Lady of the
Island in Eastport, N.Y.

WEATHER PERMITTING THE
MASS WILL BE HELD HERE!

Because they had no
reservations at a busy restaurant,
my elderly neighbor and his wife
were told there would be a 45
minute wait for a table. "Young
man, we're both 90 years old,"
the husband said.
"We may not have
45 minutes." They
were seated
immediately.

HAPPY-
EASTER
From the
Editor-In
Chief D.D. Jim
Albert and
the Staff of
the “Pius
Knights”
Newsletter

“THIS PLACE
IS

BEAUTIFUL!”
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D.D. Jim Albert
Treasurer to the Board

COUNCILS OF THE
13TH DISTRICT

WESTBURY COUNCIL #1012
JOSEPH BARRY COUNCIL #2520
MERCY/LAMB COUNCIL #5723

MSGR. DELANEY COUNCIL #5983
ST. PIUS X COUNCIL #10332

SIGN OF THE CROSS COUNCIL # 11254
13th

DISTRICT
Brothers and Sister Columbiettes,

Prayer is powerful! We all know how powerful prayer can be. That is why I am going to all the
Council’s in my District and looking for the Brother who is praying for Snow! When I find him I will tell
him to STOP IT! Enough Is Enough! Thank God for “Gilligan’s Island” reruns! It’s the only way to cope.

Our sister Columbiettes are now part of the St. Pius X household fabric! On March 2nd the brand
new “St. Pius X Columbiette Auxiliary #10332” was born. The charter members received their degrees
and the Officers were properly installed by Grand Knight Neil DeRosa. Susan Corrente will be the first
President with MaryLou Mascolo as her second in command. It was my pleasure to be there and join in
the festivities. The Auxiliary would never have been accomplished had it not been for Erica DeSena. She
was instrumental in organizing, researching, forming, and recruiting the new members. Erica will be
moving out of state shortly and we wish her the best of luck in her new job and home!

The New York State Knights of Columbus Convention kicks off on March 26th this year and I am
looking forward to attending in my capacity as District Deputy. The convention is where brother Knights
of New York come together to choose our leaders, update our By-Laws, and recognize those Councils
and men that have stood out during the Columbian year!

Dolores and I want to wish you all a very Happy and Blessed Easter!
District Deputy Jim Albert

New York State at Special Olympics at Citifield.
20% of all ticket sales go to “Special Olympics”
For Tickets: Mets vs. Dodgers

Rocco D’Erasmo 917-693-6840
COME OUT TO THE GAME!

Tuesday
May 20th, 2014

Tickets $30

N.Y. STATE COUNCIL
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ST. PIUS X COLUMBIETTES
COUNCIL #10332

President
Susan Corrente

MaryLou Mascolo, Vice-Pres.

Celeste Lopes, Fin Sec.
Frances DeRosa, Teasurer
Louise Scagnelli, Secretary
Michelle Mascolo, Sentinal

Fr. O’Chux & Fr. McValentine Ariana O’Corrente The Irish Ladies of St. Pius X

2014 St. Pius X Council
St. Patrick’s &
St. Joseph’s Day Party
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